THIRD COUNTRY TRADE DEFENCE ACTION - GCC - AD Ceramics 
  
[bookmark: _GoBack]Please note that on 30 April 2020, the GCC Ministerial Committee for Industry adopted the GCC Standing Committee for Combating Harmful Practices in International Trade recommendation to impose final anti-dumping fees for a period of five years against the GCC imports of ceramic and porcelain tiles of origin or export from the People's Republic of China and the Republic of India. The Ministerial Committee also approved the Standing Committee recommendation to exclude the imports of the Kingdom of Spain from the imposition of dumping fees. 
  
These measures come in accordance with the GCC unified anti-dumping law and its compensatory and preventive measures and executive regulations. The GCC Bureau, after examining all aspects during the various stages of the investigation, took all the comments of the relevant and interested parties involved in the investigation. 
  
It is worth mentioning that the details of the decision to impose fees published in the GCC Bureau's official bulletin No. 27 issued on 07 Ramadan 1441 AH corresponding to 30 April 2020, which is available on the GCC General Secretariat website. 
https://www.gcc-sg.org/en-us/MediaCenter/NewsCooperation/News/Pages/news2020-4-30-1.aspx 
  
Please do not hesitate to contact us for any further questions. 
  
Best regards, 
  
Sergio GINER HERNAIZ 
Case Handler – Relations with third countries 
Directorate-General for Trade – DG TRADE 
Unit H.5 – Investigations IV – Relations with third countries for Trade Defence matters 
CHAR - 03/038 1049 Brussels/Belgium 
+32-2-299.15.80 (direct phone) 
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